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Minutes of Parent Council AGM and Meeting

	Meeting of
	Mearns Primary Parent Council 

	Held on
	Monday 5 September 2016

	Present
	Mark McFadyen (Chair, parent P2 P5 P7),  Zhada Robertson (Secretary, parent P1 P4), Catherine Dillon Ruddy (HT), Angela O'Connor (Acting DHT), Gillian Herbert (parent P2), Sam Spiers (parent P3 P6), Patricia Paton (PTA rep, parent P3), Cheryl Blair (parent P6), Roz Horne (parent / P3, P6), Catriona Carragher (parent P4, P6) and Jennifer McIay (Parent P6)
Apologies: Aldo Tortolano

	Item Discussed
	
	

	Welcome and Introduction.
	Mark McFadyen (Chair) thanked and welcomed everyone to the meeting.
	

	Minutes of Previous Meeting
	Mark reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting. Minutes were approved.


	To be added to school website and to folder in school office. 

	AGM Chair's Reports
	Mark presented his MPPC Chair's report for 2015-2016.  **Link/attach to doc***
	

	Uniform
	HT briefed MPPC on the consultation process which took place, prior to the decision to adopt optional items of clothing to the school uniform (tartan skirts and pinafores for girls and striped border knitwear).  The consultation involved parents through focus groups and during the Summer Fayre.  In response to parental concern regarding pricing of the tartan items, HT noted that this, she was informed by supplier,  took into account the tailoring and type of tartan used.  PTA rep accepted further discussion is required with the supplier (SET Schoolwear) regarding availability of affordable options, quality and customer service.  
Zhada asked whether more than one supplier could produce and supply the tartan uniform items, to ensure competition and more choice for parents.
HT asked PTA to obtain further details on the copyright aspect of the tartan (length of validity, written or verbal contract) and to consider parental feedback.


	HT to remind supplier of approved items of uniform
PTA to work closely with supplier to ensure parents concerns are addressed, funds due are received and further details of copyright for tartan are received and communicated to parents.


	Literacy and Numeracy home-learning packs
	HT was pleased to report that MPS submission of good practice involving parents and families in their children's learning to the National Strategic Conference (SPTC) has been successful and will be presented in detail at the conference on 14 September 2016 to other practitioners. 
HT explained that the home learning resource (literacy and numeracy) packs have been funded by PTA and will be showcased at the "Meet the Teacher" event on 8 Sept.  A workshop will take place for parents to find out more about the packs. 

Some parent helpers will be required to operate a checking-in/out rota to ensure packs are tracked.  Parent helpers are also sought to establish an exchange forum to highlight the benefits of the packs to other parents on an ongoing basis.

HT noted the availability of additional home-help resources, including video workshops on MPS website. 
Supporting your child at home
	HT and DHT to attend conference.

HT to ensure parent workshop timetable presented at MTT event on 8 Sept

Parent Helpers sought to assist in the promotion and management of packs


	Recruitment and Selection training
	Mark noted the need for additional MPC representatives to be trained in recruitment and selection procedures for MPS.

Gillian, Cheryl and Catriona expressed an interest in undertaking the training.


	Mark to follow-up on training.

	Public consultation on changes to admission
	HT provided some background to the consultation and urged all parents to respond to consultation with concerns or comments on the proposed change to admission (deadline: 10 October 2016).
ERC Consultation: Proposed changes to admission arrangements
	Parents to consider response to consultation and liaise direct with ERC.

	£5 to Grow for every child
	HT noted that this scheme had worked very well at the school in the past with entrepreneurial projects run by pupils.  Mark encouraged the school to continue to promote and participate in the scheme. 
	

	PTA and Equalities Forum meetings
	HT expressed the importance of a close working relationship between the PTA and MPPC.  In addition, HT noted the opportunity of using staff more widely when certain social and school events are planned in tandem.  For example, the "Meet the Teacher" and "P1 Party" on 8 Sept will be a good opportunity to trial this format.

HT noted that Denise Donnelly will be attending the next Equalities Forum on 15 September. 


	PTA Rep and Mark to liaise with school office on future event and meeting dates.

	Head Teacher's report
	HT began by noting how well the new P1s had settled into school (112 total).  She was pleased with the P1 lunch with parents sessions.  Overall across ER schools there have been a number of retirals and therefore recruitment is currently underway in other schools.  For the interim, Miss Cummings is currently teaching at another school until recruitment process is complete.

HT noted the success of the P7 Lockerbie trip.  
HT congratulated all parents and pupils on Dressing for Excellence for the start of the term.  She noted that lost property was still a big issue, with many unclaimed and/or unlabelled items now piling up.  HT wants to explore the possibility of recycling these items.  Currently the Indian school visited by HT last year is building a new classroom called "Mearns Primary" classroom.  If parents are aware of any charities that might be able to cover the cost for transporting any unclaimed uniform items to the school, this could be an ideal partnership.
Local Improvement Plan and Standards and Quality Report details can be found at :  **link to be added**
HT noted that the school had received an introductory letter from Jackson Carlaw, the newly elected MSP for the constituency.  MPPC agreed to invite the MSP and all other elected representatives to future meetings.
HT gave a brief overview of the Achievements process underway at the school, involving curricular certificates (e.g. Dressing for Excellence), expressive arts certificates and the pupil nomination process.  HT explained that all achievements will be recorded, accumulated and presented on the ERC Achievements Database.  She considered this to be a good way of demonstrating pupil academic and non-academic achievement journeys.
HT noted that whilst ERC has experienced some cutbacks to their budget, she was appreciative of the huge efforts of the PTA in fundraising for the school.
HT explained the recent upgrades to broadband provided by ERC to accommodate the needs of the school.  Additional electronic devices (iPads and laptops) have also been purchased and will be used throughout the school.


	Parents with any knowledge or expertise in sending over clothes donation to India to make contact with office.
Mark to include elected reps on invitation list for future meetings.
Staff and office to work together to update achievement database.


	Any other business
	Cycle of Events

A few parents sought further details of 2016-2017 events e.g. panto/nativity?
HT referred to the following table, setting out the cycle of events for the school. (document attached)
School security

Cheryl sought further details on whether there was an open right of way around the back of the school, near the ECO garden.  She noted that she was aware of a number of parents who were concerned about this issue.
HT noted that risk assessments have been carried out and that staff do monitor entrance through gates during break and lunchtimes.  HT welcomed further guidance from ERC on others areas highlighted, given the concern set out by parents.


	HT and Mark to seek background and guidance from ERC and report back to MPPC on response.

	Date of next meeting
	Proposed Future Meeting Dates
To be confirmed.
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